

## MEADGATE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Mascalls Way • Great Baddow • Chelmsford • Essex CM2 7NS Tel: (01245) 259403

E-mail: admin@meadgate.essex.sch.uk • Website: www.meadgateprimary.com Executive Headteacher: Mr. J. J. Figg

27<sup>th</sup> May 2021

Dear Parents and Guardians,

## 'Express Yourself' T-shirt Decorating Day

After an interesting year we are aware that some children might have missed out on some of the hands on, creative experiences they would have received had they been in school. With that in mind, we are excited to share with you our KS1 creative arts day, which gives us the opportunity to immerse the children in a very artistic day with elements of music and movement to offer everyone the opportunity to be creative in their favourite way.

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 have the opportunity to decorate a T-shirt to reflect their style and personality and take part in the Key Stage 1 'Express Yourself' Fashion Show! There is no cost for this exciting event, all that is required is for the children to bring in a plain white or light coloured T-shirt that fits them. They can then spend **Monday 19**<sup>th</sup> **July** decorating their T-shirt using a wide range of arts and craft materials. They will have access to:

- Fabric markers to draw pictures and create patterns onto their T-shirts
- Rhinestones, googly eyes and felt shapes that can be glued on with special fabric glue
- Ribbon and beads that can be threaded or tied onto the T-shirts or crafted into bows
- A choice of iron on patches (ironed safely by an adult of course!)
- Colourful buttons to sew on (Year 2 only)

At the end of the day (weather depending) the children can showcase their fashion pieces and walk the socially distanced Meadgate Catwalk, modelling their T-shirts and expressing their personalities to some funky music! We will be adding photos to the newsletter/website so you won't miss out!

All you need to do is bring in a plain white or light coloured T-shirt that fits your child on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> July.

If you have any questions, please contact the school office.

Kind regards,

Mrs J Francis

Year 2 Teacher

